

POLISH AMERICAN CONGRESS

March 29, 2016

President Barack Obama The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President:

On behalf of the Polish American Congress, the largest and one of the oldest Polish American umbrella organizations in the United States, I would like to express a sense of sadness and disappointment that as of yet there is no meeting scheduled between you and the President of Poland, the Honorable Andrzej Duda, during his upcoming visit to the United States.

Poland has been consistently both one of the most loyal allies of the United States and one of the most active members of the North Atlantic Treaty Organization. We would hope that the head of the Polish state would be welcomed in the White House, thus sending a strong message to the people of Poland and Polish Americans about the unwavering transatlantic friendship and cooperation between Poland and our Great Nation.

We urge you, Mr. President, to review the possibility of holding such a meeting in the upcoming days.

Thank you for your consideration,

Frank J. Spula, President